DIVISIONAL PUBLIC SCHOOL & INTER COLLEGE, LAHORE.

Dated: - 26.09.2023.

Subject: Introduction of Project-Based Learning and Fee Revision from October 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I hope this message finds you in the best of health and spirits. We value your continued trust and support as we strive to provide the best possible education for your children at Divisional Public School Lahore.

We are excited to announce a significant enhancement in our teaching methodology. Starting from October 2023, we will be introducing Project-Based Learning (PBL) for students from Class 4 to Class 8. This innovative approach aligns with our commitment to equip our students with the latest learning tools to empower them for a bright future.

Project-Based Learning encourages creativity and structured thinking, which we believe are among the most critical skills needed for success in the professional world. Through PBL, students will have the opportunity to delve deeper into subjects, work collaboratively, and apply their knowledge to real-world scenarios. We are confident that this approach will not only enrich their educational experience but also foster a lifelong love for learning.

One of the significant benefits of Project-Based Learning is that it enables students to gain the confidence to learn independently. We believe that this will ultimately reduce the need for additional tuition expenses, helping you save valuable resources.

In light of the current economic challenges and hyperinflation, we understand the financial burden that families are facing. Therefore, we have made every effort to minimize fee increases. We are pleased to inform you that, despite the prevailing economic conditions, the fee increment was minimal and significantly lower than the inflation rate this year.

To support the introduction of Project-Based Learning and cover the additional costs associated with this initiative (workbooks and certificates by AKUEB), a nominal fee of Pak Rupees one hundred and thirty (PKR 130) per student per month for classes IV & V and Pak Rupees one hundred and fifty (PKR 150) per student per month for classes VI to VIII will be charged in addition to the current fee from October 2023 onwards. This adjustment will help us maintain the high quality of education that you expect from Divisional Public School.

We understand that changes in fees can be a concern, and we want to assure you that this decision was made after careful consideration of various factors. We remain committed to providing an excellent education that prepares our students for a successful future.

We appreciate your understanding and support as we continue to strive for excellence in education.

Together, we can ensure a promising and prosperous future for our students.

Warm regards,

KAMRAN ALI, PRINCIPAL.